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White Bear Lake Area Schools
School Board Meeting Highlights
March 2, 2015
Regular Board Meeting
The following state- and national-award recipient students were recognized before the March 2, 2015 Regular Board Meeting of the White Bear Lake Area School Board:
· Wrestling Team and Individual competitors
· Middle School Cheerleading Team
· High School Cheerleading Team
· Nordic Ski competitors
At the March 2, 2015 Regular Board Meeting of the White Bear Lake Area School Board, the following agenda items were presented and discussed:
1. Update on Completion of Willow and Lakeaires Renovations. Principals and members from each staff described how these additions and renovations make a difference in teaching and learning.

See the video here.
2. Overview of Secondary Program and Facilities Task Force Recommendations. Dr. Wayne Kazmierczak presented information about the district’s Secondary Program and Facilities Task Force Recommendations, including: Update on Secondary Program and Facilities Task Force, Phase 1; Overview of 2013 White Bear Lake Area Athletic Facilities Needs Assessment; Preview of Secondary Program and Facilities Task Force, Phase II.
See the presentation here.

The following actions were taken:
1. Action on Proposed School Calendar for 2015-16. At the March 2, 2015 School Board meeting, the 2015-16 calendar was approved.

See the approved calendar here.
2. Approval of Bid - South Campus HVAC Replacement Project. The Board approved a bid for work related to the South Campus HVAC replacement project. The project is included in the District’s 10-year alternative facilities plan and will be funded with proceeds from the issuance of alternative facilities bonds. The Board voted to accept the South Campus HVAC replacement project bid submitted by Northern Air, Inc. in the amount of $639,975.
3. Approval of Bid - Hippodrome Deferred Maintenance Project. The project is included in the District’s 10-year alternative facilities plan and will be funded using a combination of proceeds from the issuance of alternative facilities bonds and operating capital funds. The Board voted to accept the Hippodrome deferred maintenance project bid submitted by Rink-Tec in the amount of $411,000.
4. Approval of Solicitation of Bids for Artificial Turf Field at South Campus. The School Board authorized the solicitation of bids for an artificial turf field at WBLAHS – South Campus, a project that is recommended as part of the Secondary Program and Facilities Task Force.

See a related Q&A document here.  See a press release about the project here.
5. Action on School Board Policies. The School Board approved the following policies as School Board Policies as recommended by the Policy Committee and administration:
a. Policy 421, Gifts to Employees, Classrooms, and Board Members
b. Policy 527, Student Use and Parking of Motor Vehicles; Patrols, Inspections and Searches
c. Policy 704, Development and Maintenance of an Inventory of Fixed Assets and a Fixed Asset Accounting System

6. Rejection of Bid – Sunrise Park Middle School HVAC Replacement Phase I.  The bids significantly exceeded the preliminary cost estimates, the bids for the Sunrise Park Middle School HVAC replacement project were rejected at this time. The project will be rebid next fall or winter as part of a larger project at Sunrise in an attempt to reduce the cost of the project through economies of scale.
The Board packet for the March 2, 2015 Board Meeting can be found here.
